
April 16, 2025 

Via Electronic Mail 

Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
Canada 
Registrar@oeb.ca 

RE: Shell Energy North America (Canada) Inc. Relinquishment of Electricity Retailer 
License ER-2020-0090 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Shell Energy North America (Canada) Inc., hereby formally request the relinquishment of our 
electricity retailer license ER-2020-0090, effective May 13, 2025. 

Upon thorough evaluation, we have resolved to discontinue our operations as an electricity retailer 
within the province of Ontario. This decision is in alignment with our strategic business objectives 
and future plans. It is pertinent to note that we are not currently serving any customers. 

We affirm that all obligations to our customers and stakeholders have been duly fulfilled, and there 
are no outstanding issues that would impede the relinquishment of our license. 

Please acknowledge receipt of this letter and confirm the effective date of the license 
relinquishment. Should you require any further information or documentation, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at (858) 526-2106 or regulatory@shellenergy.com if you have any questions 
about this request.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Marcie Milner 
Vice President Regulatory Affairs 
Shell Energy North America (US), L.P. 
1000 Main Street, 16th Floor 
Houston, TX 77002 
Marcie.Milner@Shell.com 

Enclosure 


